BALLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD

Special Meeting of July 26, 1962

Present were

R. Delannoy, Sr.

R. Richards

E. DeRouin

H. Richardson

Meeting began at 7:50 p.m.

Approved the payment of the Post Office Box Rent. \$2.80.

Mr. Bibeault was present and wanted the Planning Board to recommend the approval of the sub-division to the Board of Appeals of Lot # 17 Land Court Plan #28742 - A3, Certificate #69064, Book #346. Page #64 of Marion Simoneau off Blackstone Street. The Planning Board so recommended this change.

Then Mr. Bibeault wanted the Planning Board to approve a change in a sub-division entitled Charles Deschacht, 260 Pulaski Blvd., Bellingham, 1962. The Planning Board would not render a decision; therefore Mr. Bibeault withdrew his request.

Mr. J. Shurtleff and Mr. Rust were also present to discuss the progress that has been made with the Master Plan. Because of a mix-up in picking up the mail, the Clerk could not inform in time, various Town Officals in time to request them to meet with the Planning Board and Mr. Shurtleff's Associates. Because of this mistake, the Board decided to meet priva tely with the Economic Development Associates Thursday, August, 1962 at 7:30 p.m. in the Town Hall to discuss the progress to date by Mr. Shurtleff and his associates. Also a new date August 9, 1962, at 7:30 p.m. was set for the meeting of various Town Boards and Officers with the Planning Board and the Economic Development Associates to discuss various Town problems.

A motion was made that the Clerk is to be the only authorized person to pick-up mail daily at the Post Office . So voted.

Mr. George, attorney for the defense of the Bellingham Planning Board in the case of the Johnson property, and Mr. Tœugas, atttorney for Mr. Sanford Kaplan, proposed developer of the Johnson property, were present to discuss the cost of the appeal of the Court decision of the case referred to as the Bellingham Board of Health vs. the Bellingham Planning Board.

Conit

On a motion made by R. Delannoy, St., and seconded by R. Richards, it was so voted to appeal the decision of the Court to appeal to the Supreme Court of the above ementioned case in point. Voting in favor were R. Delannoy, Sr., R. Richards, E. DeRouin. Voting against such a motion was H. Richardson.

After some discussion, the estimated cost of this appeal will be as follows:

Expenses to date owed to Mr. George	\$200.00
Cost of printing records	100.00
Also \$100. to Mr. Tougas	
Printing of briefs	100.00
Expense for Appeal for Mr. George	500.00
Estimated Total	\$ 900.00

There was some discussion about the poor response received by the Board in letters that were sent to the others Boards requesting the specifications set forth by each Board to the sub-developers.

Mr. Arcand sent a letter approving the completion of Marion Rd. to the Highway Department specifications.

Motionwas made to adjourn at 9:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

H. Richardson, Clerk

Approved as read.